
The following is a copy of Clause 2, Report No. 18-2005 of the Executive Committee, which 
was DEALT WITH AS STATED by City Council at its meeting held on November 28, 2005: 
 
2. Destination Complex 
 (File No. CK. 4130-2) 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 1) that the information be received; and 
 
 2) that the Administration use the reports of the consultant as a 

basis to proceed on the development of a destination complex 
in the future. 

 
As Council is aware, the Administration retained Mr. David Russell, a tourism and destination 
centre consultant, to evaluate the progress to date and the market potential of the proposed 
destination complex. 
 
Attached for information are two reports from Mr. Russell – Part I “Destination Centre 
Assessment”, and Part II “Available Market Assessment” which conclude in part: 
 
 1) River Landing Phase I and II is an exciting major redevelopment project for the city. 
 2) The overall concept plan for River Landing is positive. 
 3) The City should continue with its plans for a hotel/spa, Persephone Theatre, and 

underground parking. 
 4) The City must animate and program the site to ensure its full potential. 
 5) The City needs to revisit and re-establish a new process for the development of the 

destination complex. 
 
IT WAS RESOLVED: 1) that the information be received; and 
 
 2) that the Administration use the reports of the consultant as a basis to 

further review the development of a destination complex in the 
future. 
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